Dear MIIS Colleagues, 


As indicated in an earlier message from President Ramaswamy, pending approval from our board of trustees, MIIS plans to align health and welfare benefits with Middlebury’s in the new year.  More communication on how that impacts your benefits will be forthcoming.

As you may recall, MIIS benefit plans have traditionally operated on an October to September basis, with an open enrollment period in late September for the upcoming plan year.  In order to make the transition to Middlebury’s January to December schedule, MIIS will have one ‘short plan’ period – that is, during this open enrollment period we will be enrolling for benefits for the October 1 – December 31, 2009 period only.  Later in the fall information will be provided about enrolling in benefits for the upcoming calendar year beginning January 1, 2010.

The purpose of this communication is to provide information about open enrollment for the short plan period only.  During this brief open enrollment period you may make changes to your coverages.  Your ability to make changes outside this period is very limited*.  Here is a brief summary of changes you may contemplate; see Human Resources for additional details:

Allowed Open Enrollment Changes

1.    If you or your dependents are not currently enrolled you may add yourself and/or dependents to the medical, dental, or vision plans. Please contact Human Resources for coverage application form(s) if you would like to add coverage.

2.    If you are currently enrolled in the medical, dental, or vision plans you may terminate your own or your dependents’ coverage.  Please contact Human Resources for coverage change form(s) if you would like to end coverage.

3.    You may enroll in the health care flexible spending account and/or the dependent care flexible spending account for the short plan only.  Please take care to only elect to commit enough funds to your flexible spending account to cover your anticipated expenditures for the October through December 2009 period, and not a full year as you have done in the past, and will be able to do again in January.     Please complete the attached section 125 Election agreement.  
 
This form must be completed, signed and returned to Human Resources by all employees, regardless of the desire to participate.

Reminders

In order to participate in the Flexible Spending Accounts (FSAs) for the short plan (October 1, 2009 – December 31, 2009), you must make an election on the attached enrollment form.  As required by federal benefits law, if you do not make an election, you will not be enrolled for the remainder of this calendar year, even if you participated previously.

In accordance with IRS regulations and our benefit plan contracts, once the open enrollment period has closed, no changes to benefits will be allowed unless there is a permissible family status change* as defined by the IRS.
  
Flexible Spending Account Deductions 

When calculating your per-pay-period contributions please divide your desired total contribution by 7 for the abbreviated October – December 2009 period.  
 
Please remember that enrollment/change forms are due in Human Resources no later than September 30, 2009.   Human Resources is here to help if you need assistance.  Please call us at x3520 or stop by the Human Resources Office during regular office hours - we will gladly assist you in completing the open enrollment process.  

Sincerely,
 
 
Michael Ulibarri & Cathy Vincent
Human Resources

*Examples of status  changes that may allow a corresponding benefit change outside of open  enrollment include:  marriage, divorce, birth, adoption, change in  employment status, dependent non-student reaching age 19, or a dependent  student leaving school, getting married, or turning 25. Please note that it  is the employee’s responsibility to notify Human Resources within 30 days of  such a change in family status; failure to do so will result in serious  penalties.


